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Greetings all, 
 
Thank you again for your prayers for the AACC Immanuel Approach workshop. Your prayers 
were needed and appreciated! 
 
280 participants pre-registered, and there were quite a few more that changed to our 
workshop during the conference. So our estimate is that we had 300 at our Immanuel Approach 

workshop. Very encouraging.        
 
I had a sore throat and hoarse voice all week, and my voice gave out completely a few times as I 
was practicing the presentation. But I got through the actual workshop with enough voice to 
get the job done. 
 
When we tested the sound equipment immediately before the workshop, we discovered that 
the sound quality was terrible. Many of those gathering early said that they could not 
hear/understand what I was saying. There was supposed to be a sound tech person available to 
help with problems, but we could not find him/her. Fortunately (again, thank you for your 
prayers), one of the people who had just switched to our workshop earlier that day turned out 
to be a sound technician, and he jumped into action and was able to improve the sound to the 
point that it was good enough (still only mediocre, but no longer terrible).  
 
Then, in the middle of the presentation (just before I started sharing stories describing the 
kinds of healing we see when recipients engage directly with Jesus as the primary therapist), 
this terrible growling noise started coming through the sound system, so loudly that the 
audience could not hear anything I was saying. (It wasn’t like a clear recording of an actual 
animal growling, but “growling” was the best word to describe it.) Our volunteer sound 
technician once again jumped into action, but the loud growling continued, even after he 
completely unplugged and turned off my mic. He eventually shut down and unplugged the 
whole sound system, which finally stopped the growling, but he had no idea what had caused 
it, and no idea regarding what had fixed the problem when he turned everything back on and 
the sound was normal again. Definitely one of the strangest sound problems we have ever 
encountered (again, thank you for your prayers). 
 
And then I ran out of time due to all of the difficulties, and was not able to include all of the 
material I had prepared. 
 
HOWEVER, in spite of all of these challenges, I was able to present the basics of the theory and 
able to share a number of Immanuel Approach healing stories. We are pretty sure the audience 
got the most important message regarding how people experience exceptional healing when 
they engage with the living presence of Jesus, because there were several occasions when they 



broke out in spontaneous applause and cheering at the point when I finished a case-
study/testimony. 
 
Thank you again for your prayers, and please pray that the Lord would bless all of the seeds 
that were planted. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Dr. Lehman/Karl 
 
 
P.S. Thank you to those who have written reviews for Mind and Brain. They are very 

encouraging.        
 
Link for Mind and Brain: https://www.amazon.com/Mind-Brain-Separate-but-Integrated-
ebook/dp/B0CC17X3X7  
 
Want to support the Lehman’s Immanuel Approach work?  Click here for more information: 
https://www.immanuelapproach.com/supporting-lehmans-immanuel-approach-work/ 
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